
A message from the President;       November 9th, 2020 

The “White House” at 8800 Oneal Rd 

 

Dear Neighbors;   

 

I have two most important topics to discuss with you: 

Number 1:  A planned “Drive-By” For Col. Williams 99th birthday!  

Number 2:  The upcoming annual Meeting 

Our longtime neighbor and friend, Col. Durwood Williams of 8509 O’Neal Road will be turning 99 on 

Tuesday November 24th!  There will be a drive-by to help all of us celebrate from 1-2 PM.  If you remember, 

the new bench at the lake was placed there in his honor.  If you have ever met Col Williams, you quickly 

recognize what a special person he is. 

Save That Date! 

ANNUAL MEETING 

Our next annual Meeting will be help via ZOOM on Tuesday November 17th at 7:00 PM. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8154784992       click on this link to join!  You will be muted until we 

unmute you.  Thanks for understanding!! 

If you have not used Zoom before, this is a great opportunity.  Simply click on the link and you will be 

directed to the Zoom page for further instructions.  This will also give many of you an opportunity to see 

what your Board actually looks like!  And please remember – we will be able to see you – dress 

appropriately! Masks will NOT be required! 

Since we will be electing new officers/Board members, it is imperative that we have a quorum which is a 

vote from 25% of SEA dues paying members. 

Nominations will also be accepted from the meeting participants. 

under  

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8154784992


 

You may vote in 3 ways: 

 Live (via ZOOM) during the meeting  Zoom.   https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8154784992 

Simply click on this link to join at 7:00 PM 

 BY proxy – simply email me that you support the Nomination Boards recommendations 

 Or by Mail in ballot (LOL) postmarked by yesterday! 

 Each SEA member household will have one vote. 

 

The following is political humor and no candidate nor party is designated here – just the political process 

which is quite concerning / humorous….I think we all agree… If you do not like late-night humor, you 

may want to skip this section and I apologize in advance if I offend anyone.  But the majority of 

comments I have received appreciate the humor in my messages.  As Arthur said to Hobson in ARTHUR  

(the first Arthur movie);  isn’t fun the best thing to have? 

In light of the recent national election and concern by both parties, we have added some new rules to 

this year’s SEA election: 

1. Every homeowner will be able to cast one vote, unless,  we do not have enough votes for a 

quorum, at which time any house guest will also be allowed to vote. 

2. Votes will be tabulated with witnesses from both parties at least 60 feet away.   

3. Voter fraud and irregularities will be monitored closely;  

a. Any owner guilty of fraud will be forced to attend every quarterly Board meeting. 

b. Any owner guilty of multiple violations will be forced to serve a 2 year term on either the 

Architectural Committee, the Lake Committee, or the Garden club!  

In order to maintain security and prevent hostile gatherings, each area director will be given a purse size 

can of Lysol spray.   

Additionally,  the Liberty Mutual spokesperson and his assistant,  the Emu will be patrolling the 

neighborhood – remember;  you get what you pay for….or is it, you pay for what you get?  

Don’t you wish you could “unsubscribe” to commercials? 

At the end of the day we fully expect to be able to announce the official winners(?), although all of the 

neighborhood lawyers have been put on alert should we need their talents. 

So, that’s it.  Let’s have a great ZOOM turn out.  

Seriously, the board looks forward to interacting with you all on the 17th! 

 

Steve Collins & your SEA Board 

President (for one more year) 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8154784992

